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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – October 2007


Dear Members

As the year marches on we continue to be a very active club.

Last weekend was the Relay for Life in Roma which was very successful for the QCQ raising considerable funds for cancer research. Lesley Dillon and Janice Hutchinson manned the soft drink sale with help from Pam Fisher, Janice stayed on all night – many thanks to all of you for doing this.

Next week is the Spirit of the Bush Concert which also involves all of the service clubs in Roma so if you are available to assist on Sunday please contact Pam or Lesley D re your availability as it will be a big day and many hands make light work.

The Roma Cup afternoon tea is next project for November with preparation well underway. A menu will be made available for members to contribute to the food for the event. More will be discussed at the meeting on Tuesday night.

The meeting is our annual Hon Zon dinner which is a good opportunity to involve our partners and just have a good time together.

It seems food is the favour of the month so to speak and it is worth mentioning and remembering that of the millions of people who are starving or simply don’t have enough to eat two thirds of these people are women or girls – “food for thought”.

This is perhaps something we as a club could consider as a future project in some form.

Recently I had a call from Joan Fitzgerald at the Caloundra club regarding a project that they are running at the moment called Shoe Boxes of Love. They want to put together gift boxes for women from rural areas who are continuing to battle drought and the rural recession. I seek your input for this project so we can give Joan feedback as to where there is a need and how we as a club may be able to contribute or assist with this very worthwhile project. 

I also have had a request from Janis Dowling the manager of the WAAS in Roma for soft cushions or curtains for their counselling rooms. This is to create a comfortable environment for those women and children who are using this service. If anyone has anything they could contribute please let me know.

Look forward to meeting again on Tuesday night as we celebrate with our partners.

Thought for the month: The most wasted day is that in which we have not laughed.
Chamfort.
Yours in Zonta
Heather 

Our committee met at the Maranoa Club on the 9th of October. Although Kell was unable to be there she was busy organising our November guest speaker, Liz Frith, who will be talking about the Aboriginal community on their place in the Territory.

We reflected on previous meetings and agreed that the guest speaker line-up had been varied and interesting. Traditionally the October meeting, being at a member’s house and with HonZons invited, there is not usually guest speaker. Likewise in January when a lot of members tend to still be away.

Allison is currently updating the Members Directory and that will accompany the newsletter “mailout” and the Handbag version will be available at the October meeting.
As mentioned last time Polo Shirts and Aprons are available and will be handy for our part in the “Spirit of the Bush” concert. The dressier white/maroon shirts would be more appropriate at the Roma Cup Afternoon Tea although the Aprons would certainly do the job.
Denise Martin

Chairperson PR & C Committee

The group met once again over lunch (we love our food!). The main topic of discussion was the Art Union which has raised over $1800 to date.  The roster is now filled and at the rate the tickets are being sold we may not have any left by the last roster date.  Please keep bringing in the sold tickets and a few more books will be available at the dinner meeting.

The Spirit of the Bush concert is the next big event Zonta is involved with.  Our Club has been asked to bank all the money from the event but of course we will pay all the bills as well!! To keep the process visible for all the Clubs/organisations involved a separate cheque account will be opened until all accounts have been settled (approximately 6 weeks).  There have been 15 000 wrist bands given out so if half of those people come it will be a busy day. A roster will be circulated at the dinner meeting for Zontians and Honzons to work at the soft drink stall. Volunteer workers are required from 11 am to 8.30 pm. The roster will be split into two (2) hour shifts and all volunteers will be given a special badge to allow them to enter the concert early. Zontian shirts and aprons can be purchased for you to wear at this event.

Finally a big thank you to Janice who sold drinks all night at the Relay for Life fundraising event. We were reliably informed Janice looked like she needed something a little stronger than soft drinks at sunrise. A mighty effort Janice!
Mary Teakle
Chairperson Fin & Fun

A warm welcome to Heather Geary who joined us in September and took our membership to 28 wonderful women. 

All of us have had a very busy month so far and leading up to the end of the year it seems to get busier as the years go by. We unfortunately did not have the pleasure of greeting any potential members at the September dinner meeting but hope to have an orientation morning tea early in the New Year and invite them to that and also anyone else who would like to hear about our work.

We have had a change of venue for our ‘Honzons’ dinner meeting and this will be now held at Pam Fisher’s home on the 25th. The meal is being catered for by all attending and a reminder list for the food will be sent out by Pam soon. Don’t forget to bring your Honzon and please let Gill know for numbers.

The Xmas party is definitely on Saturday the 1st December and we will give you all the details in November. I have also sent out information regarding the Roma Cup Calcutta Cocktail Party, which could give us a great night for fellowship.
Robyn Mackay 

Chairperson OMC Committee
CHRISTMAS WINE PACK
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It is our tradition to each contribute a bottle of wine towards a lucky draw at our Christmas function. We start collecting it at the October meeting, then if you forget to bring it by the November meeting you must buy one on the night from the Maranoa Club. See with Jenny L or Denise.

ROSTER FOR OCTOBER

	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	B. Bates
	23rd Oct

	Objects
	A. Jones
	23rd Oct

	Raffle
	H. Mawn/J. Harland
	23rd Oct

	MOW
	B. Bates
	24th Oct




· 23rd October- Dinner Meeting - Pam Fisher’s residence at 1 Bungil St.


· October -December - Art Union ticket selling - check your roster


· 28th October - Spirit of the Bush Concert at Bassett Park - drink selling fundraiser


· 17th November - Roma Cup - Afternoon Tea catering 
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





OCTOBER  ROSTER





Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.








Zonta Dates to Remember





District Governor: Patricia Lawson			Area Director: Ans Van Erp





I see only one November baby and that is Stelarose on the 7th!


Many Happy Returns to you, we hope you have a lovely day.



































Please let Gill Swires know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday or if you are bringing a guest


4622 7068……..…0428 327 068


In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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Heather Hall
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